
Secretary’s Report 
Hanson Riding Club Board Meeting 

August 13, 2021 
 
 
 
 
The monthly meeting of Hanson Riding Club was held on Friday, August 13, 2021 
via videoconference call at 7:04 p.m. 
 
The following members were present:  
 Officers:  Micaela Shea, Chris Ferri, Rita Bryant, Karen Quigley 

 Board Members:  Patricia Rogers, Elizabeth Robinson, Jennifer Truelson 

 
Secretary’s Report:  The Secretary’s reports for June and July were read by Karen.  
Motion to accept with changes made by Chris, seconded by Elizabeth. 
     
Treasurer’s Report:  The Treasurer’s report was read by Rita.  Motion to accept 
made by Chris, seconded by Karen. 
 
Newsletter/Website:  Micaela will update the points to be put on the website.  
All of the sponsors’ logos will be put on the website and the sponsorship banner.  
Elizabeth will put together a blast announcement on the website about the 
showmanship challenge and the date for the versatility challenge. 
 
Old Business:   
 July show: 
  Micaela gave a report of the July show.  There were 62 riders and it 
was a great day. 
 August show: 
  Micaela gave a report of the August show.  There were 53 riders.  It 
was another great day. 
Discussion of first place prizes and ribbons needed for the upcoming events. 
  
New Business: 
 September show:  Discussion of prize inventory.  Discussion of holding a 
showmanship challenge at the September show where first place only winners of 



the showmanship class from the July, August and September shows can compete 
since there will be no Supreme show this year.  There will be no additional cost 
for the special class.  An email will be sent out to the club members regarding this 
special class. 
 
Calendar of Events: 
 September 5 – HRC show  
 September 19 – Trail Ride at Myles Standish 
                    Will be run by Karen Quigley and Amanda Hall 
          Discussion tabled until the next meeting 
 October 23 – Trail Ride at Goddard Park  
    Discussion of possibly having to change the date 
                         Will be run by Chris Ferri 
 Beach Ride – Discussion of the BEACH ride is tabled until the next meeting. 
 Versatility – November 7th there will be a versatility event to be held at 
Balmy Acres.  Karen Quigley and Amanda Hall will run it.  At the next meeting 
there will be a discussion of obstacles. 
 Board positions:  Discussion of upcoming Board position vacancies: 
  President, Secretary, one three-year, two two-years, two one-  
  years. 
    
The next HRC Board meeting will be held on Friday, September 10, 2021 at 7:00 
p.m. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:54 p.m. 
 
 
Faithfully submitted,  
Karen Quigley, Recording Secretary 

 


